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Dear Arlington-Fairfax 
Chapter: 

Thank you for your sup-
port during my Girl Scout 
cookie season.  Because 
of your generous donation 
I was able to donate 27 
and a half cases (327 
boxes) to the brave men 
and women serving our 
great nation.  All cookies 
were delivered to the USO Warrior and Family 
Center at Fort Belvoir on Sunday, April 6, 2014.  
Your support not only helped out service men 

and women but also helped fund and operate 
the local Girl Scout camps which are dependent 
of the sales of Girl Scout cookies.  
Next year my goal is to have over 500 boxes 
donated to our troops.  Please be on the look-
out in future news letters on how you can do-
nate cookies to our 
brave men and women. 

Thank you so very 
much! 

Sincerely, 

Mary Subia  
Girl Scout Troop 4912 

Thank you for your Support! 

The Junior Trapshooting program 
wrapped up its first season on No-
vember 1st with a fun practice and 
recognition party.  The program 
kicked off March 1st and has grown 
to a core group of about ten regular 
participants.  Welcoming both be-
ginners and experienced shooters, 
the program is intended to encour-
age good sportsmanship and per-
sonal responsibility through compe-
tition while establishing the foundation to make 
shotgun shooting a lifelong avocation.   

The junior shooters participate in AIM 
(Academics/Integrity/Marksmanship), the official 

Junior Trapshooters Wrap Up First Season 

youth program of the Amateur Trap-
shooting Association (ATA).  The 
AIM program provides youth with the 
opportunity to shoot in registered 
competitions on a level playing field 
as individuals and/or as part of a 
team. Working with coaches Joe 
Turner, Dean Spiridon, and Art Crow-
ley, the juniors have continued to de-
velop their skills and several are now 
competing in registered trap shoots 

at the club and around the area.  Practices will 
resume the first of March with organizational 
activities beginning in February.  Watch your 
newsletter for details.   
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Important  contact information 

Chapter Officers 
President 
Ernie Padgette……….…..…...540-439-6085 
Vice President 
Tom Ciarula…………………...703-250-0947 
Secretary 
Pamela Meara……………..….703-362-7293 
Treasure 
Bob Crisman…………..………540-338-7316 
Membership Chairman 
Tom Tobey…………….…..…..703-447-1131 

Chapter Directors 
Target Archery 
Leroy Anderson……………….703-644-1560 
Director At Large 
Carl Armstrong…………...…...703-830-5091 
Skeet & Trap 
Bob Brino…………………..….703-368-4934 
Conservation 
John Seaberg…….….……....703-830-9365 
Rifle & Pistol 
Ed Franzosa…………….…....703-255-3088 
Director At Large 
Oscar Starz………………..…..703-321-8626 
Director At Large 
Chuck Green……………....….703-753-4699 
Director At Large 
Dave Cunningham………..…..202-436-6410 
Director At Large 
Ben Crandall……………….….703-993-4503 
Education & Training 
Bucky Sills…………………….703-830-0458 
Field Archery 
Dick Riemer…………………...703-543-8585 
Youth Activities  
Tom Pike……………………....703-802-0740 
Director At Large 
Randy Hancock…...………….703-830-8539 
Director At Large 
Art Twichell……………….......703-960-6524 

Committee Chairpersons 

Attend your chapter meetings 
Regular Membership Meeting 

3rd Tuesday of each month 
7:30 pm @ Field house 

Chapter Board of Directors Meeting 
1st Tuesday of each month 

7:30 pm @ Field House 
All members welcome Field house phone numbers 

Chapter Field house………...703-631-4495 
Rifle & Pistol Field house….703-631-4496 
Skeet & Trap Field house…..703-631-4497 
Field Archery Field house….703-631-4498 

 Chapter Presidents E mail 
epadgette@sprynet.com 
Chapter Fax Number 

703-631-0968 
Chapters Web-site 

www.arlingtonfairfax-iwla.org 

Adopt-A-Highway  / Jim Pont………………….…..703-378-7176 
Advance Planning / your name here…………….your phone # 
Buildings and Grounds / Bucky Sills……………..703-830-0458 
Bull Run Muzzleloaders / Tony Sucher…………..703-354-2726 
Caretaker / Rick Kohne……………...………….…..571-334-5125 
Chapter Field House / Ed Forsberg…………....…709-238-0231 
Conservation / John Seaberg………..…….……....703-830-9365 
Education & Training / Bucky Sills………...……..703-830-0458 
Field Archery / Dick Riemer…………………....….703-543-8585 
Historian /  your name here…………...….......…your phone # 
Junior Olympic Archery/Mary LeCompte ….....703-361-4565 

     Lani Young……...........703-742-8142 
Legislation / Michael Wenk…………................….703-998-6796 
Meeting Program / Tom Ciarula…….....….……....703-250-0947 
Membership / Tom Tobey…..……......…………...703-447-1131 
Admin. assistants  / Linda Armstrong….....…….. 703-909-2708 

     Scott Aldrich……........….…..571-213-2541 
Newsletter /  Daniel & Susie Subia……..........…...571.244.3624 
Outdoor Ethics / Jim Mills…………........……..…..703-437-9133 
Pond Manager / John Seaberg ……......……….....703-830-9365 
Program Outreach / / your name here….........….your phone # 
Public Relations / your name here…..…....……..your phone # 
Rifle-Pistol Range / Ed Franzosa………........…....703-255-3088 
Scholarship / Dave Dobbins…………….......……..703-753-0878 
Skeet & Trap Range / Bob Brino……….....……....703-368-4934 
Target Archery / Leroy Anderson…….......……….703-644-1560 

    Stan Hilliard.………….......………..703-430-4534 
Youth Activities / Tom Pike…………..........……...703-802-0740 
Scouting Activities / Tom Pike……............….......703-802-0740 

Chapter field house Office hours 
1st and 3rd Tues……………….1:00pm to 9:00pm 
All other Tues…………………..1:00pm to 4:00pm 

Other times, call  
Linda Armstrong……….. 703-909-2708   
   Scott Aldrich……...……..571-213-2541  

December 2014

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday

1
5-9PM

Begining Air
Rifle (AR)

7-9PM
Troop 1137

(FH)

2
5-9PM West

Springfield HS
(AR, FH)

7:30PM Board
Meeting (FH)

9-12 Wounded
Warrior  Rifle

(AR)

3
3-7PM

Robinson
(AR)

4
3-7PM

Woodson
(AR)

9-12
Wounded
Warrior 

Rifle (AR)

5
5-9PM

Advanced Air
Rifle (AR)

6
7:30-11:30AM Lake

Braddock (AR)

7
8:00 AM Bullseye

Match (RP)

11:00 AM CRA  Meeting
(FA)

8
5-9PM

Begining Air
Rifle (AR)

7-9PM
Troop 1137

(FH)

9
5-9PM West
Springfield

HS (AR, FH)

9-12
Wounded

Warrior  Rifle
(AR)

10
3-7PM

Robinson
(AR)

11
3-7PM

Woodson
(AR)

9-12
Wounded
Warrior 

Rifle (AR)

12
5-9PM

Advanced Air
Rifle (AR)

13
7:30-11:30AM Lake

Braddock (AR)

8AM-5PM IWLA
Christmas party

(FA)

14

15
5-9PM

Begining Air
Rifle (AR)

7-9PM
Troop 1137

(FH)

16
5-9PM West

Springfield HS
(AR, FH)

7:30PM
Membership
Meeting (FH)

9-12 Wounded
Warrior  Rifle

(AR)

17
3-7PM

Robinson
(AR)

18
3-7PM Woodson

(AR)

5-9PM Suburban
Whitetail Gov
Com Mtg (FH)

9-12 Wounded
Warrior  Rifle

(AR)

19
5-9PM

Advanced Air
Rifle (AR)

20
7:30-11:30AM Lake

Braddock (AR)

21
8AM-Noon Bull Run
Muzzleloaders (RP)

22
5-9PM

Begining Air
Rifle (AR)

7-9PM
Troop 1137

(FH)

23
5-9PM West
Springfield

HS (AR, FH)

9-12
Wounded

Warrior  Rifle
(AR)

24
3-7PM

Robinson
(AR)

25
3-7PM Woodson

(AR)

9-12 Wounded
Warrior  Rifle

(AR)

Christmas (all 
ranges closed)

26
5-9PM

Advanced Air
Rifle (AR)

27
7:30-11:30AM Lake

Braddock (AR)

28

29
5-9PM

Begining Air
Rifle (AR)

7-9PM
Troop 1137

(FH)

30
5-9PM West
Springfield

HS (AR, FH)

9-12
Wounded

Warrior  Rifle
(AR)

31
3-7PM

Robinson
(AR)

Air Rifle
Range
closed

New Year's 
Eve

Nov 2014
M T W T F S S

1 2
3 4 5 6 7 8 9
10 11 12 13 14 15 16
17 18 19 20 21 22 23
24 25 26 27 28 29 30

Jan 2015
M T W T F S S

1 2 3 4
5 6 7 8 9 10 11
12 13 14 15 16 17 18
19 20 21 22 23 24 25
26 27 28 29 30 31

Air Rifle range closed

F= Athletic Field, AR= Air rifle, Camp= Camp sites, FA=Field Archery, FH=Field house, LP=Large picnic, RP=Rifle/Pistol, SP=Small picnic, ST=Skeet/Trap, TA= Target Arche

Arlington - Fairfax IWLA Calendar
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On August 13 – 17, 2014, the Virginia State 
Skeet Championships were held at the Fred-
ericksburg Rod & Gun Club in Fredericks-
burg, Virginia across five days of comfortable 
weather more reminiscent of mid-May than 
mid-August.  Over 170 registered shooters 
competed in the various recognized NSSA 
classes and combined groups.  In addition, 

the state meet also held a 12 gauge 3-Man 
Team Club Braggers award; the B-C-D-E 
Shoot-off; and the newly reinstated Champ of 
Champs event, which had not been shot in 
Virginia State Championships since 2007. 
For full meet results see http://
www.vaskeet.org/ . 
Despite nearly impassable traffic on Route 
95 and its parallel routes, several of our club 
members managed to eventually reach Fred-
ericksburg and represented our club honora-
bly and with distinction. 
In the AA Class in the 12 Gauge Champion-
ship, our renowned Jim Hickerson shot a per-
fect 100/100 score as did one other individ-
ual.  Jim secured second place in the AA 

IWLA Arlington-Fairfax Chapter Well-Represented at the 2014 
Virginia State Skeet Championships 

Class after barely missing one clay in the shoot-off 
held late Saturday.  Jim, shooting in A Class, also 
shot an impressive 98 in the 20 Gauge Champion-
ship event, and a 183 in the 2M22 Class in the Dou-
bles Championship Event 
Shooting in his first Virginia State Skeet Champion-
ships, our own Dan Piszker, shot a personal best 
97/100 in the 12 Gauge Championship. Dan, who 

has only been shooting skeet for two years, placed 
fifth in a very competitive C Class where the first 
three places were initially tied with 98/100 before 
the shootoff. 
Also shooting in his first Virginia State Skeet Cham-
pionships,only 8 months after shooting his first shot-
gun shell in January of this year during our Winter 
League, club member Brad Olson shot a personal 
best of 91/100 to finish in first place in E Class in 
the 12 Gauge Championship.  IWLA club member, 
Ashly Palles, one of several women shooting in the 
championships, shot a very strong 90/100 to finish 
in second place in E Class in the 12 Gauge Cham-
pionship.  Way to go Brad and Ashly for winning the 
top two places in Class E! 

November 2014

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday

1
6-9PM Chapter

Planning Meeting
(FH)

7:30-11:30AM Lake
Braddock (AR)

8-5PM NRA Shotshell
Reloading (FH)

2
8:00 AM Bullseye

Match (RP)

11:00 AM CRA  Meeting
(FA)

2-6PM Troop 1137 (LP)

3
5-9PM

Begining Air
Rifle (AR)

7-9PM
Troop 1137

(FH)

4
3-9PM West
Springfield

(AR)

5-9PM West
Springfield

HS (FH)

Election Day

5
3-7PM

Robinson
(AR)

7-10PM
VA Hunter

Safety
(FH)

6
3-7PM

Woodson
(AR)

Noon-3PM
Wounded

Warrior
practice (AR)

7
5-9PM

Advanced Air
Rifle (AR)

7-10PM VA
Hunter

Safety (FH)

8
7-Noon Lake Braddock

Air Rifle (FH)

7:30-11:30AM Lake
Braddock (AR)

9
8:00 AM Fire & Rescue

Fun Shoot (RP)

10
5-9PM

Begining Air
Rifle (AR)

7-9PM
Troop 1137

(FH)

11
3-9PM West

Springfield (AR)

5-9PM West
Springfield HS

(FH)

7:30PM Board
Meeting (FH)

Veterans Day

12
3-7PM

Robinson
(AR)

13
3-7PM

Woodson
(AR)

Noon-3PM
Wounded
Warrior

practice (AR)

14
5-10PM Pack

864 (FH)

5-9PM
Advanced Air

Rifle (AR)

15
7:30-11:30AM Lake

Braddock (AR)

16
8AM-Noon Bull Run
Muzzleloaders (RP)

17
5-9PM

Begining Air
Rifle (AR)

7-9PM
Troop 1137

(FH)

18
3-9PM West

Springfield (AR)

5-9PM West
Springfield HS

(FH)

7:30PM
Membership
Meeting (FH)

19
3-7PM

Robinson
(AR)

20
3-7PM Woodson

(AR)

5-9PM Suburban
Whitetail Gov Com

Mtg (FH)

Noon-3PM
Wounded Warrior

practice (AR)

21
5-9PM

Advanced Air
Rifle (AR)

22
7:30-11:30AM Lake

Braddock (AR)

23

24
5-9PM

Begining Air
Rifle (AR)

7-9PM
Troop 1137

(FH)

25
3-9PM West
Springfield

(AR)

5-9PM West
Springfield

HS (FH)

26
3-7PM

Robinson
(AR)

27
3-7PM Woodson

(AR)

Air Rifle Range
closed

Noon-3PM
Wounded Warrior

practice (AR)

Thanksgiving

28
5-9PM

Advanced Air
Rifle (AR)

Air Rifle
Range closed

29
7:30-11:30AM Lake

Braddock (AR)

30

Oct 2014
M T W T F S S

1 2 3 4 5
6 7 8 9 10 11 12
13 14 15 16 17 18 19
20 21 22 23 24 25 26
27 28 29 30 31

Dec 2014
M T W T F S S
1 2 3 4 5 6 7
8 9 10 11 12 13 14
15 16 17 18 19 20 21
22 23 24 25 26 27 28
29 30 31

9AM Troop 853 (Camp 12, SP) Noon

9AM Troop 1548 (Camp 1, 2 & 3  SP)  4PM
Eagle Project (Camp 4 - 10)

5PM     Troop 35 Camp 1, 2, 9, SP, AF) 5PM
8-5PM NRA Rifle Coach (FH)

5PM Troop 893 (SP, Camp 1/2/3) Noon
10 AM Troop 1995 (Camp 5&6) 10 AM

F= Athletic Field, AR= Air rifle, Camp= Camp sites, FA=Field Archery, FH=Field house, LP=Large picnic, RP=Rifle/Pistol, SP=Small picnic, ST=Skeet/Trap, TA= Target Arche

Arlington - Fairfax IWLA Calendar
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Renew Today! 

! ! ! IMPORTANT ! ! !  
Your Range Badge insert is no longer attached to your new membership card. It is separate in your 
2015 renewal envelope. Just slide the old 2014 badge insert out and replace with the new 2015 in-
sert.  The new gate code will not take effect until January 1, 2015. Your 2014 Credentials will be 
honored and the old 2014 gate code will remain active until the 15th  of February.  

! ! ! NOTICE - NEW MEMBERS! ! !  
If you did not complete your initial 6 hours of work required of new members, you will NOT receive 
your range badge insert with your 2015 membership card.  When you have completed your 6 hours, 
bring your completed work form (and temporary Range Badge) into the office and we’ll swap it for 
your permanent range badge.  We do NOT MAIL out the permanent Ranges Badges.  

MAILING OF 2015 CREDENTIALS  
In order to save mailing costs, we do as many bulk mailings as possible.  This means that our first 
mailing of 2015 Credentials will not go out until late November or early December. 

! ! ! ON-LINE RENWAL FORMS ! ! !  
The 2015 renewal form is available on-line.  If you use the on-line form, PLEASE print it double-
sided (or use a copier to make it double sided).  Don’t forget to sign the release statement (if Family, 
both must sign). 

2015 Renewal Information 
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National Rifle Association 

Small Bore Rifle Coach School 
November 15th and 16th 

The coach school is 16 
hours of sports-specific 
lessons and practical 
coaching exercises de-
signed to teach the coach 
candidate the basics of 
coaching. Successful 
completion of the course 
will result in a three year 
coaching credential from 
the National Rifle Associa-
tion 

The following general sub-
jects are taught: 

 Introduction to the 
Coaching  
Program 

 Safety and Risk  
Management 

 Competition Events 
 Rulebook use 
 Equipment and  

Facilities 
 Fundamentals of 

Shooting 
 Coaching Ethics 
 Coaching Methodology 
 Sports Psychology 
 Training Planning 
 Running Quality  

Programs 
 How To Conduct  

Tournaments 

 

Coach School tuition: $200 Registration payment can be paid 
on first day of class 

 
To register for the class, email Pam Meara At: 

Pam.Meara@arlingtonfairfax-iwla.org 

 

The National Rifle Association  Rifle Coach course is developed and taught in 
partnership with  

USA Shooting and the  
Civilian Marksmanship Program 

The coach class will be taught Saturday and Sunday from 8:00 am to 5:00pm  
(with a working lunch from 12:30 to 1pm) 

Izaak Walton League, Centreville VA 

COACHES 
“The Coach Education Program (CEP) educates and 

develops coaches to become technically competent in the 
sport sciences and sport specific theory of coaching and who 
are dedicated to developing athletes in pursuit of sustained 

competitive excellence in the shooting sports.” 
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Ground Breaking the Air Gun 
Range 
August 26th, 2014- The official ground 
breaking ceremony took place today with 

great fanfare. The heavily used seven point 
air gun range has begun the transformation 
into a modern 25 point range to better ac-
commodate the several high school air rifle 

teams that cram into the current range several days 
of the week. This expansion has been planned for 
quite some time and now with all the permits in 
place, the construction has begun. We hope to have 
the new range ready sometime early next year and 

ready to go for the World Police 
and Firefighter Games taking place 
in Fairfax during the summer of 
2015. The shooting sports are 
growing in popularity and partici-
pants all across the country. The 
one thing that seems to limit its 
growth is the availability of places 
to shoot. With the building of this 
new facility, we will help enable the 
shooting community to grow even 
more.  
Be sure to read the section on 
Ryan Anderson, who got his start 
on the Olympic path right here at 

our range. 

Fairfax 2015 World Police & Fire Games 
Coming to Our Range 
The Fairfax 2015 World Police & Fire Games The 
World Police & Fire Games is one of the largest 
multi-sport events in the world, surpassed only by 
the Summer Olympic Games. The event draws 
more than 12,000 athletes from police, fire and 
other public safety agencies representing 70 differ-
ent countries to compete in 1,600 medal events 
across 40 sports. Fairfax 2015 is a nonprofit 501(c)3 
established to organize, manage and operate all ac-
tivities related to hosting the 2015 Games which will 
take place throughout the National Capital Region 
June 26 to July 5, 2015. Visit www.fairfax2015.com 
for more information  
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Mary Subia earned her Girl Scout Silver 
Award with a project done right here at our 
club. She earned her award by building and 
installing 11 individual bird houses, one large 
bird house (that can accommodate up to 
eight birds) and refurbishing three existing 
bird houses. The bird houses were set up 
along 

the main entrance roadway and near the field arch-
ery range. All the birdhouses were made from scrap 
and reclaimed wood from our facility. This is in 
keeping with the effort to "Reduce, Reuse and Re-
cycle" She chose this project because putting up 
bird houses is a vital step in creating suitable nest-
ing areas for native bird species while protecting 
them from predators. 

Member Earns Girl Scout Silver Award 
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Rifle and Pistol News 
Houston, we have a problem ... 

Members Shoot-
ing the Baffles! 

At the Rifle-Pistol Range the first set of 
baffles lasted nearly 20 years before we had to 
replace them.  The second set of baffles are only 
seven years old and they need repairs.  The 
damage to the current baffles is due to members 
shooting into the baffles.  And the rate of damage 
is increasing ... increasing very rapidly! 

Yes, the baffles are there to stop bullets 
from leaving the range and possibly injuring or 
killing someone outside the range!  So we expect 
over time to see a few holes here and there from 
normal shooting mistakes.  Now a days we see 
many holes in the baffles that are due to shooters 
who cannot aim their firearms or shooters who do 
not care where their rounds impact.  But the only 
source of bullets in the baffles is from people 
shooting on the range. 

While some bullets may leave only a 
small hole, repeated impacts destroy the struc-
tural integrity of the baffle.  If we lose a section of 
a baffle, we will have to take shooting positions 
out of service until that damaged baffle can be 
repaired.  This happened in August 2012 when 
we lost shooting positions 16 and 17 for a num-
ber of weeks.  Major baffle failure may result in a 
range closure. 

We expect all chapter members who are 
shooting at the Rifle-Pistol range to control their 
aim sufficiently well to hit the target and NOT 
THE BAFFLES.  Repairs to the baffles have and 
will cost us thousands of dollars and the work will 
take many months.  Closing down firing positions 
while repairs the baffles are being repaired will 
inconvenience members when the range is 
crowded. 

Time to perform the repairs and thou-
sands of dollars of chapter funds are the penal-
ties we all must pay for the few members who 
cannot aim their firearms properly and control 
their shot placement.  People who miss the whole 
target frames and perforate the baffles are de-

stroying your chapter assets.  They are wasting your 
chapter dues because they don’t care whether they hit 
the target or not! 

We expect each shooter at the Rifle-Pistol Range 
to take the time to: 
1. Learn how to operate your firearm safely
2. Learn how to ACCURATELY AIM your firearm
and hit the target 
3. Fire slow enough so that every shot hits the
target 
4. After every 5 or 10 shots STOP AND CHECK
your target carefully to see that  
your shots ARE ON TARGET 
We expect each shooter who cannot consistently hit a 
target firing off-hand to sit down and practice their aim 
and trigger control until they can hit the target every time. 

If you see someone shooting into the baffles, or 
whose rounds are impacting the range floor short of the 
berm or shooting into the trees, please notify the duty 
Range Officer immediately! 

What are potential solutions if the damage to 
the baffles gets worse?  We may consider banning off-
hand shooting with any firearm!  Or if we can prove that 
most of the damage is being done by handguns we may 
consider banning handgun shooting.  These are very 
serious and restrictive considerations but something 
has to be done about the “spray-and-pray” wild and 
unsafe shooting that is destroying the baffles. 

The bullet holes in the baffles come from the 
shooters who cannot and will not aim and control their 
firearms safely.  Accidental discharges and misaligned 
sights should be the unusual exception and not the gen-
eral rule.  Rapid fire that results in errant shots missing 
the back berm and leaving the range cannot be allowed 
at an outdoor urban shooting range.  There are no valid 
excuses for shooting something or somebody uninten-
tionally (intentionally is called murder and would be han-
dled by the police).  The holes are from members who 
do not care about the chapter property.  The bullet holes 
in the baffles are by people who do not give a damn! 

Plan Ahead and Avoid the 
Fall Rush 
Remember that weekends during October and Novem-
ber can be very crowded at the Rifle-Pistol Range.  This 
is the season during which many members make their 

November, December 2014 January 2015 AFC-IWLA Page  11 

Ryan Anderson 
November, December 2014 January 2015 
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once a year visit to IWLA to sight in their hunting 
rifles.  They are there along with all the regular 
shooters.  As a result, shooting positions go fast 
and waiting lists become necessary.  Members 
should consider a weekday visit to the range and 
enjoy a more relaxed outing. 

Sighting in a New 
HANDGUN 
Well now you have just gotten your Model 501 
Super Blaster in the latest 555 Magnum caliber! 
How are you going to get this new lovely beast 
shooting right where you want it to? 

You should realize that the manufacturer does 
NOT set the sights on your Super Blaster right 
where they need to be.  There are two models of 
the Super Blaster: one with fixed sights and one 
with adjustable sights. 

Let’s consider the fixed sight version first.  At the 
IWLA Rifle-Pistol Range the closest distance you 
can place a target is at 25 yards.  Twenty-five 
yards is not a good starting distance for a novice 
shooter or anyone with a new gun.  You might 
want to save time and ammo by first going to a 
commercial indoor range where you can place 
your target as close as five yards.  Once you 
have a good group relative to your sights at five 
yards, you can increase the range.  If you find 
that you cannot get a good group at five yards or 
that the group is substantially off from the proper 
sight picture at five yards it is time to see a gun-
smith for repairs and/or adjustment of the sights. 

So buy the biggest target we sell and put it one 
your target frame with the paper target back-
wards so the BLANK side of the paper is showing 
towards you at the firing line.  Put a colored 
sticker 1-2 inches across at the center of the 
blank target.  Post your target.  Come back to the 
firing line and SITTING DOWN fire three shots 
slowly with your new handgun firmly resting on 
one of our nifty carpet covered blocks.  For each 
shot carefully aim for the colored sticker.  Take 
your time to get a good sight picture. 

Do NOT STAND UP!  Do NOT blast a whole 
magazine of rounds at the target as fast as you 
can!  Three shots slow and easy under control. 

At this point you should have a group of three holes 
somewhere on the target. 

On the same target shoot another three times.  Now you 
should have a nice group of SIX holes grouped together 
somewhere on the target.  Try a third time, shoot three 
more rounds.  And if all goes well you have a group of 
nine holes on the target.  (IF you have NO HOLES on 
the target at all take the new handgun to a gunsmith for 
a thorough checkup.  Do NOT KEEP SHOOTING this 
handgun!) 

Let us assume that you get nine holes close together on 
the target.  And for explanation sake lets assume the 
group is level with your colored sticker and approxi-
mately 12 inches to the right of the sticker.  Cover up the 
nine holes or mark them with a pen.  Now try three 
groups of three shots again BUT this time aim approxi-
mately 12 inches to the left of the sticker.  If all goes well 
you should hit right around the center target sticker. 

So now you know how far the point of fire is for that type 
of ammunition in your Super Blaster at 25 yards.  The 
next thing is to try another brand or weight of ammunition 
made for the caliber of your Super Blaster.  You will be 
surprised how far a typical handgun can spread different 
weights and brands of ammunition at 25 yards.  You may 
be able to find a weight and brand of ammunition that 
you like that shots on or close to the point of aim of your 
Super Blaster.  This is OFTEN the BEST way to get a 
fixed sight handgun to shoot to the sights.  It is a lot less 
expensive than “pushing” sights, replacing sights, etc. 
And besides you get the fun of trying out various kinds of 
ammunition in your new gun! 

If not, you may be able to buy a sight pushing tool to 
move the fixed sights on your Super Blaster IF the 
manufacturer has engineered the “FIXED SIGHTS” to be 
slightly movable.  If you don’t want to invest in a sight 
pushing tool you can consider having a gunsmith move 
the sights for you.  Bring your target along so he has 
some idea of how far your sights need to move.  Usually 
fixed sight handguns can move the rear sights left and 
right to adjust for left-right point-of-aim failures.  Up-and-
down point-of-aim failures are a bit more complicated 
and may require a gunsmith to install a new taller front 
sight if your point of aim is high.  If your point of aim is 
low, the front sight can be CAREFULLY filed down or 
replaced to raise the point of impact. 

Good Luck.  SHOOT SAFELY or don’t shoot at all! 

Dr Ed, CRO 

Rifle and Pistol News (con’t) 
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Thank You IWLA from Ryan Anderson 

Editors update: Ryan competed in Guadalajara Mexico on the 15th of October in the 11th Cham-
pionship of the Americas.  He won a Silver Medal in Men’s Air Rifle! This is his first medal in an 
International Open competition (he has won several medals in International Junior competition).   
This silver medal earns the US a quota slot in the next Olympics! 
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Field Archery Update 
Cub Run Archers would like to extend a warm 
welcome and an invitation to all members of the 
IWLA to take advantage of the many facilities, 
training opportunities, archery equipment, events 
and great camaraderie that our club has to offer. 
Our state of the art indoor range is available for 
your use anytime a qualified Range Officer is on 
site.  It is common knowledge that a good many 
regulars in the club are at the range house every 
morning from approximately 9:30am until noon. 
This is a great time to come down and introduce 
yourself and find out what Cub Run Archers is all 
about.  If you are new to archery and need advice 
on anything from bow setup, arrow tuning to 
shooting technique, not only will you find literally, 
several hundred years of collective experience, 
but the equipment to perform those tasks.  We 
especially would like to encourage youth partici-
pation and have a great many youth bows that 
young shooters may practice with to develop their 
skills.  The cost to join Cub Run Archers is only 
$15.00 per year, per family.  Though you don’t 
need to be a member of Cub Run Archers to use 
the facilities, we have a monthly newsletter and 
several dinners and picnics throughout the year 
and attendance at even one of these would easily 
be worth the annual membership.  If you are in-
terested, please contact Robert D’lmperio, Secre-
tary, Cub Run Archers, 13490 Edge Rock Ct. 
Chantilly, VA 20151.   
You may email Bob at robbyrayd@yahoo.com  
as well. The outdoor facilities are available to any 
member in good standing of the IWLA.  We have 
practice range with target butts at 5, 10, 15, 20, 
30, 40, 50, and 60 yards.  These are lighted as 
well if you would like to shoot in the evenings. 
There is also a crossbow station with a movable 
bag target for field point shooting and a broad-
head target for shooting broadheads.  Remem-
ber, crossbows are allowed Only at the special 
crossbow station and not at any of the other tar-
gets or ranges.  A 28 point field archery course is 
also available for use to all IWLA members.  Day-
time use only as there is no lighting on the 
course.    

Shooting Reminder 
Only shoot broadheads into a broadhead tar-
gets!  If you shoot a broadhead into a field point 
target you may find yourself purchasing that tar-
get.  If you do not know the difference between 
the two kinds of target butts on the range please 
ask someone at the range before you start shoot-

ing.  These target butts cost IWLA members $250 - $335 
each.  Let us get the most life possible out of each target 
butt.   

Deer Processing Station 
For all the IWLA deer hunters who would like to process 
their own deer, the deer processing station is twenty 
yards off the Cub Run Deck.  The area is lighted with 
running water from a garden hose located by the deck 
entrance.  You will need to bring trash bags with you for 
proper disposal of all parts of the carcass.  When fin-
ished be sure to wash the area down completely put-
ting all remains in plastic bags before going into any 
dumpster.  When finished please drain the hose of wa-
ter to keep it from freezing up during cold weather. 

Archery 101 Session 
Cub Run Archers will be sponsoring an introduction to 
archery class on Sunday November 23rd and January 
25th starting at 1:00pm. The class will take place in the 
indoor archery range.  We have the bows and arrows. All 
you will need to do is show up.  For IWLA members the 
class is $20.00 for adults and $10.00 for children with a 
max of $30.00 per IWLA family.  Non IWLA members, 
$25.00 per adult and $15.00 for children with a family 
max of $40.00.  Class fee will be collected before the 
start of each class.  For registration please email Bob 
Walla at r.walla@verizon.net  or phone 703-501-8041. 
Each class will be limited to thirty five so register early.     

November, December 2014 January 2015 

Archery News 
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GENERAL INFORMATION: Please do NOT tape or staple forms, work sheets, and/or checks together. The bottom 
portion of the Renewal Form is your receipt for the tax deductible portion of your dues. If you don’t detach and keep it, 
we will not keep it or mail it back to you. If you need to make payments, you must bring the request before the Board 
of Director BY the BOD meeting on the 2th of December, 2014. That requirement is in the Bylaws. If you have not re-
ceived your new membership card and range sticker within 6-8 weeks of sending your completed renewal forms with 
full payment (after your check has cleared the bank) – Email or Contact the Office at 703-631-4495. Don’t wait months 
before contacting us. The current credentials and gate code will be honored until the 15th of February.  
I 
MPORTANT DATES: DUE DATES -Completed renewal applications with payment are DUE by January 1, 2015. 
LATE RENEWAL – Late renewals are any renewal postmarked after January 1, 2015. Late Renewal postmarked  
after 1/1/15 will not guarantee you a membership slot for 2015. There is a $25 Late Processing fee after 1/1/15.  

RENEWAL FORMS:  
Your renewal forms will be mailed out in your August and November newsletters (as a distinctively colored insert). 
You will NOT receive any separate mailings or reminder notice that renewals are due. If you download or make a 
copy of the renewal form, please print it double sided. Fill in ALL of the blanks completely. All of the information must 
be PRINTED and LEGIBLE. Clearly indicate any CHANGES from last year. If the form is missing critical information 
(like your current address) or we CAN’T read it, we will NOT process your renewal application but we will send it back 
to you to be corrected. (You can use a return address label for the name and address section if it is correct.)  
Make sure the Release Statement on the back of the form is signed (must be signed by both primary and secondary 
member if Family membership). If the release is not signed, we will NOT process your renewal application but will 
send it back to you to be corrected.  

MEMBERSHIP TYPES and CATEGORIES: 

AMOUNT TO PAY – It is up to you to pay attention to the amount you should pay. If you have any questions, contact 
us to get the correct amount. If you pay too much, we will assume that the additional amount is meant as a donation.  

SENIOR (S) – The Senior rate applies to anyone who reaches the age of 60 on or before December 31, 2014. (If you 
do not provide a DOB, you will NOT be considered eligible for a Senior discount). It is up to you to pay attention to the 
amount you should pay. If you pay too much, we will assume that the additional amount is meant as a donation.  

REMOTE (R) -The Remote rate applies to anyone whose residence is more than 50 miles from the Chapter 
(measured as the “crow flies” not by how many miles you have to drive to get here).  

IFE (LF) -Life Memberships are only obtained from IWLA National. You must contact National to apply/pay for a Life 
Membership. Our Chapter does NOT have a Life Membership category but we honor National Life Membership with 
special renewal rates.  

WORK CREDITS:  
8-Hour Work Credit -If you have worked your extra Eight (8) hours of volunteer work and want credit for your $50 dis-
count, you must include your signed 8 hour work slip record with your renewal paperwork. If you do NOT include it or 
it is not signed, we will NOT process your renewal application but will send it back to be corrected.  

FOR NEW MEMBERS ONLY -If you have NOT completed your six hours of volunteer work, you will NOT receive 
your Range Sticker with your new membership card. Once you have completed the six hours of volunteer work, and 
bring in the completed, signed form to the office (along with your temporary Range Badge), you will then receive your 
permanent Range Badge and range sticker (We do NOT mail Permanent Range Badges – They get crushed in our 
Postal System). 
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